NLS Western Business Meeting, Part One

The meeting began at 11:30 am

Sue Walker volunteered to take minutes.

Revised Guidelines Discussion:

Background: After questions at the National Conference in Providence about Committee assignments, Debbi volunteered to compile info about how the Western Conference operates.  Conference guidelines were adopted in 2003, and additions have been incorporated into those guidelines.  The revised document will then be posted on LBPH wiki along with minutes from previous meetings and any other documents of interest.

On the document, the dark type is the original guidelines; lighter print has been added by Debbi.

Comments: how is chair elected? Current chair tries to identify a willing person.  

Changes: 

1. Under vice-chair section, add words  "through an ad hoc process" after the word nominate in sentence.
2. Under chair section, change the word "specifically" to "additional duties are, but not limited to" 

Discussion about the discussion of seed money in the document. 

3. Under fees section, delete the last 2 sentences 

Debbi mentioned the regional list serv is open to all members of the region.

4. In the First sentence under Regional Conference, place the word "numbered" before the word "years"

Clarification: Under committee assignment section, it is assumed if a state skips, they will go to the end of the line.

Thanks to Debbi for all her work on this topic.

It was suggested and agreed that the guidelines be reviewed at subsequent regional conferences. 

Linda Montgomery moved and Susan Westin seconded to approve the modified guidelines with changes.  The motion was approved. 

The meeting adjourned at noon.

Submitted by Sue Walker
Western Conference of NLS Libraries Serving the Blind and Physically

Handicapped

Business Meeting Minutes - May 16, 2013 

Salem, Oregon – State Library
Debbi MacLeod, Vice Chair of the Western Conference, called the meeting to order at 9:45 a.m.  (Note: Western Conference Chair, Danielle Miller, was unable to attend the conference)

It was moved by Susan Westin and seconded by Stephanie Schott to approve the minutes of the 2012 business meeting.  Motion carried.

Old Business
Program ideas for the 2014 NLS National Conference were requested.  Each regional conference is asked to provide a program or pre-conference suggestion to the NLS conference planning team.

Program suggestions:

· Digital Accessibility – similar to the program presented by Mike Marlin at the Western Conference

· A panel of staff and patrons on use of digital technology, particularly in the workplace

· Digital Divide and how do we lobby for change; perhaps include a guest speaker from the Washington Office

· Preferred Suggestion - Build this into a pre-conference on digital divide/accessibility

· Alternate suggestion – a program on volunteers

· How libraries use volunteers

· Where and how to recruit volunteers

· Refer to the list of items Susan Westin gathered during the brainstorming session on volunteers

Committee Reports
Ron Bryant reported on the September 2012 meeting of the Audio Advisory Committee.  He indicated recommendations focused on updates to the digital machines and BARD.

John Mugford reported that the Collection Development Committee will not meet until the week of May 20th.  That will be John’s last meeting so a new library representative will be requested from North Dakota as the next western state in line alphabetically.  The current patron representative is from Nebraska.  Collection Development now meets only every other year.

New Business
Mike Marlin nominated Susan Westin for the position of Vice Chair/Chair Elect, seconded by Mary Jane Kayes.

Susan Westin was unanimously elected as the incoming Vice Chair/Chair Elect 2013-2015.

Resolutions
2013 resolutions were proposed and discussed.  There was a motion and a second to each resolution individually.  Each resolution was passed by unanimous voice vote.  Resolutions are attached.

Regional Conference 2015
Debbi MacLeod stated that the Midlands Conference had submitted a resolution to hold a 4 region conference in 2015, location to be determined.  Toni Harrell said that 4 possible locations had been suggested at the tri-region conference held the week before: Chicago, Denver, Ohio, and Texas.

Members discussed the pros and cons of a 4 region vs. 2 region conference.

Pros of 4 region:

· Better hotel rate sometimes with more people
· More programming
Pros of 2 region:
· In a smaller group there’s more opportunity to get to know everyone there

· More informal

· Small enough to  hold meetings at the library therefore lower cost

· If location is closer to home libraries are more likely to bring additional staff
Cons of 4 region:

· With a larger number of people attendees tend to stay with people they know; those in their own region
· High cost of holding meetings at the hotel because library facilities aren’t large enough

· Cost of transporting a large number of people during the conference

Cons of 2 region:

· Some administrations don’t see enough value in attending a small conference

· Fewer people to contribute to planning

Debbi MacLeod proposed a rotating schedule with two conferences meeting together at each regional biennial conference.  So West might meet with Midlands in 2015, then with North 2017 and with South 2019.  It was also proposed that the hosting region be responsible for local arrangements and the visiting region be responsible for programming.  Debbi will submit a resolution on this proposal.  She will also discuss this with other conference chairs at their next meeting.

Debbi asked if any western library was willing to host in 2015.  Mike Marlin said he would investigate the possibility of hosting in Sacramento, CA.

Debbi presented a plaque for Danielle Miller in recognition of her service as Chair of the Western Conference.  Amy Ravenholt accepted on behalf of Danielle.  Debbi also presented a card and gift to Susan Westin and her staff as thanks for hosting the conference.

Braille Institute sent a pen with a thumb drive incorporated into it as a door prize.  Mike Marlin won the door prize.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

Western Conference 2013 Resolutions
· The Western Conference continues to commend NLS for the ongoing monthly telephone forums.  As many listeners do not have first-hand acquaintance with NLS participants, we encourage NLS staff to identify themselves each time they are providing an answer to a question or making a comment.  Likewise we would like the contracted moderator to add the name of the state to the participant’s name as they are announced from the queue.

· The Western Conference thanks the Braille Institute staff for its detailed minutes of the NLS monthly open forum calls.

· The Western Conference recommends that NLS make it a priority to provide detailed digital machine repair training, either in person or via Skype, for library staff and repair volunteers.

· The Western Conference believes that networking and meeting new colleagues is a major component of regional conferences. We believe that the size of the conference impacts this networking. Therefore the Western Conference proposes that the regions conduct bi-regional conferences in the odd years and establish a rotating schedule of regional combinations to enhance the networking between regions. A proposed schedule:

Year 1 - West & Midlands; North & South 

Year 2 – West & North; Midlands & South

Year 3 - West & South; Midlands & North

Repeat above schedule

· The Western Conference proposes that in joint regional conferences, the host region provides local arrangements and the visiting region provides the program planning.
· The Western Conference thanks Susan Westin, Joel Henderson and all the staff of the Oregon Talking Book and Braille Services for their great work on local arrangements that contributed to an informational and enjoyable conference.

· The Western conference thanks Danielle Miller for her service as Regional Chair from 2011 – 2013.
